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The Voice 
A MONTHLY NEWSLETTER OF TEMPLE BETH SHOLOM OF FLUSHING 

Shalom, 
 
I hope you are all enjoying 

your summer. As I write this I 
am reflecting on recent events—
a wonderful Confirmation 
service led by Matthew Fertig, 
Max Kaufman and Morgan 
Schnitzer. It was a pleasure to 
work with and learn with our 
students this year and I am so 
proud of them. Shavuot, the 
holiday upon which the 
Confirmation service is founded 
is about our receiving the Torah. 
Each year we re-enact this event 
and we are encouraged to re-
commit ourselves to “Torah.” 
What does this mean? For some, 
it can be taking on a new 
mitzvah or ritual; for others it 
can be making a commitment to 
Jewish learning. We have many 
opportunities to do this at TBS. 
You can help restore our Torahs 
and ensure that our sacred 
Torah scrolls are kept “alive” 
here at Temple. Currently, we 
restored one of our scrolls and 
another is now out for repair. 
Many of our Religious School 
students actually helped clean 
this Torah and learned about 
what it takes to make a Torah 
with our scribe, Sofer Neil 

 
 
 

 

 
 

THIS SUMMER 
 

BOWLING 
THURSDAY, JULY 7 

THURSDAY, AUGUST 4 
 

SISTERHOOD  
BOOK CLUB 

TUESDAY, JULY 12 
 

SISTERHOOD AUCTION 
TUESDAY, AUGUST 2 

 
MEN’S CLUB BOWLING EVENT 

SUNDAY, AUGUST 7 

 
JEWISH HERITAGE NIGHT 

LONG ISLAND DUCKS 
SUNDAY, AUGUST 28 

 

IN SEPTEMBER 
 

BOWLING 
THURSDAY, SEPTEMBER 1 

 
OPEN HOUSE BARBEQUE 

FRIDAY, SEPTEMBER 9 
 

WELCOME BACK PICNIC 
SATURDAY, SEPTEMBER 17 

SELICHOT PROGRAM 
SATURDAY, SEPTEMBER 24 

 

 

Yerman. We hope to hold another 
special program for everyone in 
the fall to welcome back our 
second repaired Torah scroll. 
Look for flyers and e-mails about 
it this summer. 

We also have many 
opportunities to learn at TBS. This 
fall we are offering once again the 
Chai Mitzvah program. Past 
participants deepened their 
Jewish engagement, learned 
about our Jewish heritage, 
engaged in Jewish social action, 
and picked up a new ritual or 
two. Please let me know if you are 
interested in joining this 
wonderful Adult Ed program. 
You can e-mail me at 
rabbi@templebethsholom.org. 

Summer is often a time that 
things slow down. It is a time that 
many of us take our vacations. As 
we go on our way, may Adonai 
guard our coming and going from 
this time forth and forever. 

 
L’hitraot, 
Rabbi Sharon Ballan 

 

 

From the 
Rabbi’s desk 

 

My new address is: 
41 Landing Road 
Glen Cove, N.Y. 11542 
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Summer Worship Schedule 
 
Fridays at 8:00 pm, we congregate in the cool, 

cozy Frank Greene Hall downstairs. There 
volunteer Temple members lead us in prayer, 
song and commentary…if they choose to share 
original ideas.  

The following is the summer worship 
schedule: 

 
July 

 
July 1: Gandelman Family 

 
July 8: TBS Ladies 

  
July 15: Fertig & Bonne Families 

 
July 22: Betty Zimmermann 

(In the Sanctuary) 
 

July 29: Morgan Schnitzer 
 

August 
 

August 5: Bernstein Family 
 

August 12: Schecter/Lonborg Family 
 

 August 19: Lustig Family: 
  

August 26: Harkavy Family  
 
    

 
  
 
         

 
 

 

June Board of Trustees 
Meeting 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Ken Newman 
Harvey Schildkraut 

 

 

Celebrate Israel Parade 
Sunday, June 5th 

June Board of Trustees Meeting 
The Board of Trustees met on Monday June 13, 

2016. Financial Secretary Gail Olenick reported we 
now have 132 Membership Units this month. The 
Board passed the May Financial Report presented 
by Trustee Robin Myers for Treasurer Charlene 
Metz.  The Pulpit and Ritual Committee reported 
that the Yahrzeit list will be updated. Summer 
Service Leaders have been selected. The committee 
is re-evaluating having two 7:30 PM Services per 
month, as only one is well attended. Rabbi Ballan 
reported we are scheduling the repair of the 2nd 
Torah and hopefully have a celebration up on its 
return on Simchat Torah. On July 22nd, the Summer 
Service will be led by Betty Zimmermann and will 
be recorded. Cantor Barr reported next year’s 
Cantor’s Cabaret will be scheduled on April 22nd. 
Financial arrangements for High Holiday musical 
accompaniment will be discussed at the Pulpit 
meeting. The Religious School presented a $500.00 
check to Temple. This year’s Sisterhood Rummage 
Sale raised $1,600.00; Sisterhood presented a check 
for $3,000.00 to Temple. Parent Association Co-
President Lauren Lazarus presented Temple with a 
$550.00 check from PA, and she announced she will 
step down and Alana White will take her place as 
Co-President. The House Committee was 
authorized to get quotes to replace the dishwasher.  

Respectfully submitted, 
Gail Tishcoff, Recording Secretary   
 

 



 
 

The Voice| Page 3 
 

 
  

  
 

Judaic Book Fair 

Sunday– Nov. 24, 2013 
                                9:00 am to 12:30 pm 

 

Support the Religious School 
                   at their annual f! 

 

 
  
 

 
 
 
 

TBS Fund Acknowledgments as of December 15, 2013 TBS Fund Acknowledgments as of June 20, 2016 
 
PULPIT FLOWER FUND .................................................................................... TBS Office 718-463-4143 
In loving memory of my father, Kalman Bamberger 
 Fran Goldman 
MOLLIE MEYER TRIBUTE & MEMORIAL FUND ............................ Diane Shtulman 718-224-3875 
In memory of Al Robbins 
 Bernice Berman 
To honor the memory of Sylvia Schuster, aunt of Rabbi Ballan 
 Bernice Berman 
CULINARY FUND.................................................................................................... Iris Bass 718-224-3009 

JOSHUA SACKS - OPPENHEIM EDUCATION FUND .............................. TBS Office 718-463-4143 
LT. MARVIN S. ACKERMAN MEMORIAL LIBRARY FUND .................. TBS Office 718-463-4143 
JEWISH START .................................................................................................... TBS Office 718-463-4143 
GENERAL FUND.................................................................................................. TBS Office 718-463-4143 
In appreciation of Cantor Barr 
 Ruth & Bob Dorfman 
In memory of Alvin Wilichinsky 
 Trudy & Tommy Nelson 
In memory of Charles M. Schwarz 
 Larry Schwarz 
In memory of Ina Kupferberg, mother-in-law of Beverly Plotsky 
 Betty Zimmermann 
TORAH FUND ...................................................................................................... TBS Office 718-463-4143 
RABBI’S DISCRETIONARY FUND ................................................ Rabbi Sharon Ballan 718-463-4143 
 Bernice Berman 
MEN’S CLUB TEMPLE BEAUTIFICATION FUND ............................... Eric Bernstein 917-902-4894 
MUSIC FUND...................................................................................................... Cantor Barr 718-463-4143 

Thank you for contributing to TBS Funds! 

 

Zichronam Livracha  
The Temple notes with sadness the passing of: 

Al Robbins, husband of Adele Robbins & 
longtime Temple Member 

 

Book of Remembrance 

You have received a letter 
inviting you to have the names of 
your beloved departed recorded in 

our Memorial Book 
 that is distributed at the  

Yom Kippur Memorial Service. 
Please reply to the letter by  

Tuesday, July 26. 
 
 

The TBS Office Will be closed 
On Mondays in July & August 



                                                               
 

 Sisterhood of Temple Beth Sholom Sistergrams:   
September/October 2016 

If you wish to send a greeting to anyone on this list, please check the name(s) and return this 
list with your check ($.50 per name - made out to SISTERHOOD, Temple Beth Sholom) by August 

20, 2016  (no later) to Temple Beth Sholom. Please Write “Sistergrams” on the envelope so that they 
will be delivered properly. 

 

   
Full Name:  _______________________________________________________  Phone #  _________________________________________  

 

 
September Birthdays 
Adam Gandelman 9/2____ 
Bruce Goldwasser 9/2____ 
Kate Galchus  9/7____ 
David Gold  9/10___ 
Sara Coyle  9/11___ 
Raymond White 9/14___ 
Rita Bellock  9/18___ 
Mark Flug  9/19___ 
Jeri Gilbert  9/20___ 
Seymour Scharf 9/20___ 
Elaine Larkin  9/22___ 
Tracy Auerbach 9/23___ 
Glory Einbinder 9/24___ 
Tobie Aronson 9/25___ 
Linda M. Ramirez 9/25___ 
Laurence Schwarz 9/25___ 
Roberta Ng  9/26___ 
Christina Weinberg 9/28___ 
 

 
September Anniversaries 
Ann & Charles Pesch  
29 years 9/6____ 
Anne & Mitchell Horowitz  
32 years 9/16___ 
Jeri Gilbert & Jeff Sovern  
14 years 9/29___ 
Kari & Michael Shapiro 
15 years 9/30___* 
 
October Anniversaries 
Bari Gold & Barry May  
18 years 10/4____ 
Ruth & Bob Dorfman  
66 years 10/15___ 
Mindy & Paul Anichich 
22 years 10/16___ 
Karla & Jeff Bonne  
24 years 10/18___ 
Ronna & Frank Galchus 
28 years 10/23___ 
Joyce & Joel Moss 
51 years 10/24___ 
Erica & Eric Bernstein 
15 years 10/28___ 

 
October Birthdays 
Karri Kaufman 10/1____ 
Isadore Katz  10/3____ 
Michael Susman 10/4____ 
Matthew Dulberg 10/5____ 
Ann Pesch  10/9/2016 
Grace Wansor  10/9____ 
Jennifer Schecter 10/10___ 
Maxine Simon  10/14___* 
Emily Larkin  10/15___ 
Anthony Wansor 10/21___ 
Herta Tishcoff  10/22___ 
Iris Bass  10/27___* 
Barry Sokol  10/27___ 
Sean Auerbach 10/28___ 
Hannah Slomowicz 10/28___ 
Caryl Stern-LaRosa 10/30___ 
 
 
October Bar Mitzvah 
Max Wolinetz  10/7____ 

If you see a star next to a 
name that indicates a 
 special birthday or 

anniversary! 
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Memorial Day Rummage Sale a Great Success 

 
Sisterhood's one day Rummage Sale Memorial Day 2016 was a great success; we raised a little 

over $1,600. There are a number of people to thank who helped to make this a success: all of the 
Temple members, friends and members who assisted in Rummage setup and all of the Temple 
members who assisted at the Rummage Sale on Monday. We thank Adam Fertig for being "the 
man" at setup on Sunday. He was missed at the actual Rummage Sale on Monday and many of our 
long time customers missed him and wished him a happy birthday! A thank you to Jose and Santos 
whose assistance setting up the tables always helps to make our events function smoothly, and to 
those anonymous donors who so generously donated their gently used clothing so that we had 
wonderful items to sell. Remember, our next Rummage Sale is Election Day; we need your 
clean/gently used clothing.  Please don't forget to tell your friends and family.  AND as important, 
we need your time to volunteer and set up the Sunday before the sale and we also need your help to 
assist with the sale. While I always manage to leave someone out of the list (please let the office 
know if your name was omitted!), The following is a list of those volunteers, without whose 
assistance, we could not have managed: Joy Bobrow, Chair, Iris Bass, Norma Benvenuto, Jeff Cohen, 
Ben C, Matthew C.,  Barbara Gandelman, Sharon Katz, Eric Lustig, Lori Lustig, Arthur Maur, Janet 
Maur, Joel Moss, Joyce Moss, Andrea Odintz, Carl Rabinowitz, Kari Shapiro, Mike Shapiro, Alyssa 
S., Sabrina S, Geri Weiss, and Bonnie Wilichinsky.  

A special thank you to Artie and Janet Maur and Joyce and Joel Moss who assisted with their 
last Rummage Sale as they will be moving on to Florida and Rochester, NY respectively – we thank 
you, and we will miss you and wish you only good health and many years of happiness! 
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From the Men’s Club 
Another temple year has ended. From our 

Veterans Day program to our year round 
Bowling League, a big hearty thank you from 
Men's Club to everyone who came out and 
supported us with your participation, your time, 
and your donations.  

But having said that, it is the same small 
group that always attends meetings and events. 
This Arm of Temple cannot and will not survive 
without your support. We as the men, husbands, 
fathers, brothers, and uncles of Temple Beth 
Sholom need to band together and make this arm 
of temple the best it can be.  

We need you to attend YOUR meetings, 
participate in YOUR events, and, yes, pay YOUR 
Men's Club dues. By doing so we can continue to 
grow and offer the kinds of programs and events 
that you would want to see and do.  If you feel 
that we are not providing this service, please let 
myself or Eric know what you would like to see 
and we will try to make it happen.  By attending 
the meetings, you make your voice heard and 
have the opportunity to generate ideas for 
Temple events. 

 I have been a Temple member here for fourn 
years now and I have never seen a Men's Club 
meeting with more than 4 people. The number of 
members that have paid Men's Club dues doesn't 
even get out of the single digits. Let's make a 
movement in September and get this Arm of 
Temple back to the proud Arm it should be.  

 We look forward to seeing new faces at our 
1st Sunday Men's Club meeting in September. 
We also hope to see some familiar faces at our 
annual night out at the Long Island Ducks as well 
as our Thursday July 7th and  Thursday, August 
4th Bowling Nights. 

 We hope that everyone has a healthy and 
festive summer!  

Mike Shapiro, Men's Club Co-President  
 
 

From the President 
The summer is here and I want to wish 

everyone a safe and healthy summer. Take a 
moment to enjoy this time with your family. 

Before you know it, the High Holidays will be 
right around the corner. I always felt that it was a 
great honor to participate in any service, especially 
the High Holiday Day Services. If you are asked to 
participate in a service, please accept this honor.         

Speaking of honors, it was my honor to be the 
pulpit officer at Confirmation Services in June. It 
was heartwarming to watch as the three 
confirmands led the service. I am so happy 
knowing that these students furthered their Jewish 
education after Bar/Bat Mitzvah to arrive at this 
milestone.  

Don’t forget that we still have services during 
the summer. These services are led by our very 
own congregants and are most enjoyable.  

I would also like to thank Sisterhood and  the 
dedicated crew who put together another 
successful Rummage Sale in May. As a result, 
Sisterhood donated $3,000 to the Temple.  

I would like to take a moment and thank each 
and every one of you who give of your time to 
ensure that Temple is a great place for all of us. 
Whether it’s one hour or many hours of your time, 
it means a lot that you all have a dedication to our 
wonderful Temple.  

It really takes a community to continue to 
make Temple a great place for all!  

Have a great summer! 
 
Adam Gandelman, 
President 
 

Grant Writers Needed! 

Temple's newly formed Grant Writing 
Committee is seeking temple members who may 

know of available grant money and/or have 
some experience in writing proposals for grant 

money and can help with the writing!  If you are 
interested, please contact Martha Hirsch at 

mhirsch77@gmail.com or 516-829-9108 (home) or 
516 451-9631 (cell). Thank you for your 

continued support! 
 

 



TBS SISTERHOOD PRESENTS 

BOOK CLUB – JULY 2016 

 

THE SOUND OF GLASS 

By  Karen White 

 

 

 
 
 

DATE: 
TUESDAY, JULY 12, 2016 

TIME: 
7:30 PM 

 
 
Refreshments will be available 

 
 

Please read the book and come to our book meeting with your opinions and comments 

The New York Times bestselling author of A Long Time Gone now explores a Southern 

family’s buried history, which will change the life of the woman who unearths it, secret by 
shattering secret. 

It has been two years since the death of Merritt Heyward’s husband, Cal, when she receives 

unexpected news—Cal’s family home in Beaufort, South Carolina, bequeathed by Cal’s 
reclusive grandmother, now belongs to Merritt. 

Charting the course of an uncertain life—and feeling guilt from her husband’s tragic death—

Merritt travels from her home in Maine to Beaufort, where the secrets of Cal’s unspoken-of 

past reside among the pluff mud and jasmine of the ancestral Heyward home on the Bluff. 

This unknown legacy, now Merritt’s, will change and define her as she navigates her new 

life—a new life complicated by the arrival of her too young stepmother and ten-year-old 
half-brother. 

Soon, in this house of strangers, Merritt is forced into unraveling the Heyward family past as 

she faces her own fears and finds the healing she needs in the salt air of the Low Country. 
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Bazaar Corner 
 
Although it is early, please don’t forget to sell, sell, 

sell your raffle books and return them to the temple 
office as soon as possible. If you need more, please stop 
by the Temple Office and pick them up!  

Thank you for your support and look forward to 
see you at Book Set Up and Bazaar Set Up and Bazaar! 

 

 
Shalom! 
Warmth!  (maybe too much of it.) Short of moving 

to the cold room at Costco, come to summer 
services.  They are haimisch, lay-led, and of course, 
there's always the oneg, where you can schmooze to 
your heart's content in air conditioned comfort. 

Rabbi Ballan and I are recharging for the summer 
months, but we are also working on making the High 
Holidays as special for you as we can. We have a new 
set of High Holiday machzorim (prayerbooks) that are 
all gender sensitive, so if you want to leave yours at 
home, they will be in the pews for you. Our 
accompanist, Chuck, will be here again. We also have 
transliterations available for you of all the prayers, to 
make praying easier for you.  

I am looking forward to teaching all the children 
again, and preparing the young people for B'nei 
Mitzvah. 

Please check this issue of The Voice for calendar 
information, and any special programs. We do have 
things going on in July and August, and if you know 
anyone who is looking for a Temple, please have them 
look at ours! Have a great summer! 

  
Have a great summer! 
  
Cantor Kathy Barr 

.   

Notes 
   From  
      Cantor 
         Kathy Barr 

 

The Religious School  
Journeyed to Ellis Island 
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Erwyn Glanz 
Meyer Greenberg 
Mildred Haims 
Gertrude Hershkowitz 
Mortimer Kashinsky 
Avrom Katz 
Rivfka Katz 
Bertha Kozba 
Charles Kupferberg 
Victor Lowenstein 
Herman Malcow 
Sadie Ostrofsky 
Herman Shapiro 
Max Shapiro 
Elaine C. Wolfgang 

July 1 – July 7 
Milton Adler 
Benjamin Dash 
Sylvia Feingersh 
Wallace Malcolm Germain 
Solomon Boris Goodman 
Paul Kahn 
Monroe Kreisberg 
Max Langsam 
Estelle Liebrader 
Hannah Marcus 
Abraham Munn 
Louis Nerenberg 
Melvyn Odintz 
Tamara Olenick 
Jack Rosenberg 
Laurel Sandler 
Fay Spielberger 
Mary Wolfgang 
Adelle Youman 
 
July 8 – July 14 
Sharon Berck 
Alice Frank 
Ruth Gillan 
Ethel Goodman 
Harry Halper 
Fradel Handler 
Emil Heller 
Paula Heller 
Rose Horenstein 
Monroe Kreisberg 
Jesse Kupferberg 
Samuel Leon 
Joseph Messing 
Lena Meyerhoff 
Bertha Newman 
William Richheimer 
Charles M. Schwarz 
Elliot Simon 
Diana Skulnik 
Martin Sokol 
Milton Tannenbaum 
Ng Yuet 
 
July 15 – July 21 
Steven Althaus 
Nancy Ampel 

Anna Bashuk 
Tabby Berkowitz 
Mark Carroscio 
Henry Cohen 
Dorothy Donsky 
Elaine Dorfman 
Martin Feingersh 
Mary Galchus 
Gertrude Goldberg 
Julian Hecker 
Natalie Hyman 
Grace Kahn 
Eva Kasserman 
Rose Levine 
Edith Maur 
Sarah Norflus 
Lena Rabb 
Samuel Rabb 
Daniel Spevack 
Jesse Thomas 
Kurt Weishaupt 
Natalie Weissman 
Charles Wolf 
 
July 22 – July 28 
Joan Berg 
Ida Bickerman 
Miriam Blatt 
Roberta Capone 
Lena Elzweig 
Sam Harris 
Dr. Josh Kupferberg 
Jack Lerner 
Belle Ackerman Luberg 
Irving Neidich 
Martin Rabinowitz 
Solomon Schecter 
Jerome A Shapiro 
 
July 29 – August 4 
Pauline Friedman 
Frank Galchus Sr. 
Louis Wm. Hershkowitz 
Esther Kaplan 
Helen Krakower 
Louis Lokomowitz 
Issik Marcus 
Doris Meyerhoff 

Joshua Sacks-Oppenheim 
Vivian Seif 
Tillie Skoble 
Edwin A. Stern 
Harry Weinstein 
 
August 5 - August 11 
Martha Ballan Katz 
Mel Feld 
Hattie Frank 
Sarah Greene 
Henry Kaiser 
Nathaniel Kupferberg 
Fannie Liebhoff 
Mollie Meyer 
Morris Richman 
Sol Salomon 
Rae Schneckendorf 
Jacob Schoenfeld 
Lisa Share 
Sanford D. Silverstein 
Alfred Sonkin 
Sadie Stein 
 
August 12 – August 18 
Meryl Bartlett 
Dr. Hylan Bickerman 
Fay Bueno 
Otto Byrd 
Zoe Croteau 
Eleanor C. Eldot 
Edward Fertig 
Anna Langfuss 
Bertha Liebman 
Janet Messing 
David Nerenberg 
Gussie Peretz 
Lois Phillips 
Gussie Rakofsky 
Ruth Seader 
Jesse Spier 
Elizabeth Wiener 
Harriet Woliner 
Sylvia Wurtzel 
 
August 19 – August 25 
Albert Achtsam 
Nechama Alpert 

 UPCOMING YAHRZEITS July, August  2016 

Isaac Bardavid 
Faye Bueno 
Isaac Bueno 
Lilyan Cohen 
Evelyn Feffer 
Bernice Gelband 
Edward Handler 
Robert Kantor 
Faye Klansky 
Gustav Klansky 
David Klugman 
Abraham Koorse 
Joseph Leon 
Jennie Lichtenstein 
Shirley Lindeman 
Eva Loeb 
Blanche Maurer 
Rose Nerenberg 
David Nives 
David Robins 
David Scharf 
Harry Schwartz 
Louis Schwartz 
Bernard Shapiro 
Harriet Zucker 
 
August 26 – September 1 
David Axelrod 
Leon Bartels 
Louis Caplan 
Annette Cavallo 
Ted Chenkin 
Esther Ducor 
Lois Eckman 
Rachel Feinberg 
Elizabeth Gold 
Sandra Klur 
Muriel Koorse 
Arlene Marcus 
Berta Moss 
Edith Thaler 
Ernest Winkler 
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Sisterhood  
             Corner 
 

 

 

 

On July 22nd, 
at 8:00 pm, 

our Shabbat Service  
will  be led by 

Betty Zimmermann who will 
give us a history of the Sanctuary. 

It will be recorded so that we  
may enjoy her talk again  

in the future! 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Betty’s Stained glass window 

It has been a wonderful year. Our Memorial Day 
Rummage Sale was a huge success. I would like to 
thank Joy Bobrow for helping to ensure the success of 
Rummage. I would also like to thank all of the 
volunteers that came out to help with this event. It 
was wonderful to see so many people come out to 
volunteer. This event would not be possible without 
all of you.  We were able to donate $3,000 to the 
Temple because of this event.  

I would like the congregation to know that 
although we have had difficulty recently with 
Sistergrams, we are in the process of fixing the 
problems that occurred. Please be patient and 
understanding. We will be taking it over and will 
make sure that it gets back on track. Therefore, those 
of you whose names appear on the September or 
October may receive your cards a little late. 

 We are also having our annual Sisterhood 
Dinner/Auction on Sunday, August 2nd at Ben’s Deli 
in Bay Terrace. The flyer is in this issue of the Voice. I 
hope to see everyone at this fun event.  

 If you have not paid your $36 dues for the new 
fiscal year, please look for the flyer and send it to 
Temple. I mentioned that you can join Sisterhood 
even if you are not a Temple member. The dues for 
this are $72. 

We will be having a Book Club on July 12th at 7:30. 
We are reading The Sound of Glass, by Karen White. 
Please come and share your opinion of the book. 

I hope that you take time to enjoy your summer.  I 
am looking forward to our events that are being 
planned for next year.  
Barbara Gandelman, Sisterhood President.  

 

Sponsor an issue of  
the TBS Voice. 

Please call Glory Einbinder 
at (718) 229-4035. 

 
 

Advertise in The Voice 
 

Do you have a business or 
professional office? Advertising in 
The Voice is a low cost way to be 

known by the Temple families, 
former Temple members, and 

friends who receive copies of this 
newsletter. You will be helping 

the Temple as well as your 
business! Just call the Temple 

office for details on how you can  
advertise in The Voice 

 

 
 

If you wish to honor the memory of a 
loved one, or honor a loved one, you can 

do so by purchasing a plaque to be 
displayed in Temple 

or 
You can purchase a leaf that will be 

displayed on The Tree of Life 
if you wish to honor or thank someone. 

Please call the TBS office for details 
 

 



 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

When:   Tuesday, August 2, 2016 

Time:    6:00 PM 

Where   Ben’s Deli & Restaurant 

    Bay Terrace Shopping Center 

Admission:   Adults: $26 

Gift:    Please bring a wrapped gift of $10 for the auction with 

description of gift (or clue) but not actual name of gift. If you can’t go shopping 

then bring $10.00. 

 

  

YYOOUU  DDOONN’’TT  WWAANNTT  TTOO  MMIISSSS  TTHHIISS!!  

PPLLEEAASSEE  IINNFFOORRMM  UUSS  OOFF  AANNYY  DDIIEETTAARRYY  CCOONNCCEERRNNSS  
________________________________________________ 

To RSVP or if you have any questions contact Iris Bass at 
718-224-3009, please mail and make checks out to Sisterhood Temple Beth 

Sholom, 171-39 Northern Boulevard, Flushing, NY 11358  
by Sunday, July 24, 2016. 

 
Name _______________________________________________________________________________ 

 
Phone/e-mail _______________________________________________________________________ 

 
Number of people in our party ________________________________________________________ 

 
 

Sponsored by Sisterhood, with the support of Men’s Club and the Parents Association 
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LEO Brothers Collision, Inc.  
Phone (718) 886-4421   

24 Hour towing only 1-888-MGM-TOWS 
Anthony & Ralph 

Expert Collision & Painting Insurance Work & Estimates 
Oven Bake Paint Jobs 

189-12 39
th

 Ave Flushing, N.Y. 11358 
FAX (718)353-8161   e-mail: leobrothers@verizon.net 
N.Y. Reg. # R7075194 

Bagel Shoppe 
Catering for all Occasions 

Jeff 
215-03 73rd Avenue 
Bayside, NY 11360 

Phone 718 423-6692 

Lunch & Dinner 
 

La Baraka 

Restaurant Francais 
 

(718) 428-1461                  255-09 Northern Blvd. 
   Little Neck, N.Y. 11363 

 

Bagels & Co 
188-02 Union Turnpike 
Jamaica Estates, N.Y. 11366 
Tel: 718-217-7755 
Fax 718-776-3190 
For Catering call Hilla 718-217-7755 

King Yum 
Chinese –Polynesian Restaurant 

Serving our friends for over 58 years 
181-08 Union Turnpike   Gluten Free Menu available 
Flushing N.Y. 11366 Wheelchair accessible 
 Karaoke every Friday 
 
718-380-1918    
www.kingyumrestaurant.com 

 

 NYS Licensed 
 ASHA Certified 

 

Gail M. Olenick M.S., CCC 
Speech Language Pathologist 

 
Hours By Appointment Only 
(917) 734-1086 

 

 

mailto:leobrothers@verizon.net
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Deadline for the September Bulletin is August13! 
Articles should be e-mailed to: carole@templebethsholom.org 

Please indicate “TBS Voice” on the subject line! 

 

  

 

The Voice 
A MONTHLY NEWSLETTER OF 

TEMPLE BETH SHOLOM OF FLUSHING 
Temple Office Phone: (718) 463-4143 

Fax: (718) 463-5487 
www.templebethsholom.org 

Sharon Ballan, Rabbi 
Bruce Goldwasser, Rabbi Emeritus 

Kathy Barr, Cantor 
Karen Feit, Principal 

OFFICERS 
Adam Gandelman  ............................................................................ President 
Fay Schildkraut ................................................................... 1st Vice President 
Joy Bobrow ........................................................................ 2nd Vice President 
Eric Bernstein ..................................................................... 3rd Vice President 
Karla Bonne ......................................................................... 4th Vice President 
Charlene Metz ................................................................................... Treasurer 
Gail Olenick...................................................................... Financial Secretary 
Gail Tishcoff  ................................................................. Recording Secretary 
Barbara Gandelman………………………………. ......Sisterhood President 
Eric Bernstein 
Mike Shapiro…………………………………….... Men’s Club Co -Presidents 
Lauren Lazarus 
Kari Shapiro   .................................. Parents’ Association Co-Presidents 
Editor: Carole Cox   carole@templebethsholom.org 
Office Bookkeeper Rita Bellock rita@templebethsholom.org 

Temple Beth Sholom of Flushing 
171-39 Northern Blvd 

Flushing, NY 11358 
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Don’t forget… 
 

The Sisterhood 
Luncheon/Auction  

is coming August 2nd, 
so make your 

reservations soon!  
 

 
 
 
 

 

Have a 
wonderful 

summer 
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